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January Meeting Program ð Annual PBA Awards Banquet 

The Awards Banquet is the time to recognize the many volunteers who helped make 2013 a successful 
year for PBA and to say thank you to the 2012-2013 club officers. It is also your opportunity to make a 
personal presentation to the person or persons of your choice for any reason you choose. This has 

become an annual event at the Awards Banquet and is quite entertaining.  

 

PBA Holiday Party 

You are cordially  

invited to the PBA  

Holiday Party  

Saturday, December 7,  

6:30 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

At the home of Leslie & Howard Beizer 
22570 Tally Ho Drive, Carrollton, VA  

Bring a covered dish (appetizer, salad, main dish or 
dessert) and plenty of holiday cheer. 

Provided: Soft drinks, wine, paper products, cups 
and plastic ware. 

Please contact Leslie or Howard Beizer at 757-356
-1451 or email hbeizer@aol.com by December 6 
to say what you will bring. 

Map on page 7 



I would like to thank everyone that has helped me do the 

events for the last three years. The Club is a very good club 

and it will continue to grow with the new officers. Of 

course, the key to success are the members that volunteer!  

Be sure to attend the Awards Banquet on January 13, 2014. 

Door Prizes will be awarded. Usually, everyone wins 

something!  

Thank you and I will see you on the road.   

Cindy Wong 

PBAôs 2014 Club Officers 

President - Sharon Bochman 

Vice-President - Mary Hughes 

Treasurer - John Parker 

Secretary - Scott Farrell 

Executive Committee - Bill Nuckles,  

       Tregg Hartley and Bill Newton 

2013ôs PBA Board meetings were held in conjunction with 

the membership meetings at the request of club members. 

The idea was to enable more members to witness the Board 

meetings so they could hear the discussions which drive the 

direction of the club. Unfortunately, this format stifled the 

previously-established socializing which often takes place 

over dinner (and the socializing disrupted the meeting). 

As a result, PBAôs Board will hold its meetings on the first 

Monday of each month. The location will be determined 

and announced on this page each month. The separate 

format will allow the Board to discuss club business 

without conflicting with club membersô natural desire to 

socialize over dinner. 

The 2014 Boardôs next planning meeting will be held at 

6:00 pm on December 2nd at Village Bicycles, 9113 

Warwick Blvd in Newport News. PBA members are 

welcome to attend. Please bring a folding chair if you wish 

to have a seat. 

The 2014 Boardôs first official meeting will take place at 

6:00 pm on January 6th at Carmines, Robbins and 

Company, PLC, 11815 Rock Landing Dr in Newport News. 

E-mail Sharon Bochman at bochman@cox.net if you plan 

to attend. Sheôll provide precise directions to the office. 
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PBA Affiliations:  

PBA Board Meeting  
 
PBA Officers and Executive Committee meet on 
the first Monday of each month at changing 
locations.  Look here each month to see the 
location. All PBA members are welcome to attend 
and contribute to discussions which will form the 
direction of the club. Business also includes 
planning 2014 PBA events. 

2012 Officers (2013 election is suspended)  

President  
Vice-President  
Treasurer  
Secretary  
 
Executive Committee  
Members  

Cindy Wong, porschecindy@aol.com 
Bill Nuckols, wmnuck@cox.net  
John Parker, johnj1jr@verizon.net  
Vacant  
 
Sandy Butler, sebhike24verizon.net@verizon.net  
Ron Hafer, recumbentron@msn.com  
Don Hubbard, hubdizer@verizon.net  

804-642-2825 
757-826-8313 
757-898-7147 
 
 
757-872-9271 
757-877-7106 
757-595-2897 

Committee Chairs   

Ride Schedule 

Membership  

Publicity  

Safety 

Jack Liike, jliike@hotmail.com  

Scott Blandford, csbford@yahoo.com  

Leslie Beizer  

Gale Harvey, harvey.gale@gmail.com  

757-788-1196 

757-256-9391  

757-356-1451 

757-723-7148 

Chainstay  editor and PBA webmaster is Scott Farrell.  Chainstay is published 11 times a year with a 

combined issue for December/January. All submissions and advertising copy are due by the 2 0th of 

the month prior to publication. Classified ads are free to club members only. Send all Chainstay  

submissions to StealthTDI@spamarrest.com  (please type òPBAó in the subject).  Send all other club business  

to the club P.O. box listed in the left margin .  Ride leader volunteer and ride inquires should be directed to 

the Ride Scheduler, Jack Liike, jliike@hotmail.com.  Chainstay  is produced using  Microsoft Publisher  with 

photo editing by Corel Photo -Paint .  PBAõs website is hosted by Network Solutions. 
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PBA Website:  

www.pbabicycling.org 

mailto:bochman@cox.net
mailto:StealthTDI@spamarrest.com?subject=PBA%20-%20
http://www.pbabicycling.org
http://www.bikeleague.org/
http://www.adventurecycling.org/
http://www.vabike.org/


We have several new Committees in the PBA for the upcoming year 

and need a lot of volunteers.  Some of you have expressed an interest 

in helping. I invite you to serve in some way this upcoming year.  I 

will give you a brief idea what each open job will be about so you can 

determine which job would suit you best.   

¶ Marketing - Promote the Club by way of creating fun, social 

events to encourage membership.  One idea we had was to have a 

tent at Port Warwick on Wednesday nights during the outdoor 

concert series in the summer.  Bike Beat and Village Bikes are 

also willing to host membership drives in their stores so we could 

use these events as a marketing tool.  We are also wanting to 

create a flyer that could be used to market the club through the 

bike shops. 

¶ Publicity - Send pictures of events and press releases with 

information about events to the Daily Press, our Facebook page 

and other local clubs to promote the PBA.  

¶ Community Outreach - Team Killer Bees will become the face 

of Community Events for the PBA.  We will represent the PBA 

while riding the MS150, Tour de Cure and Beyond Boobs ride @ 

Anderson's Greenhouse.  

¶ Special Events Committee - We need a whole team of people to 

organize four rides per year.  We need volunteers to do 

everything from ride development, road marking, SAG support, 

registration, food service and cheerleaders to encourage tired 

riders.  We are partnering with the Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts 

and will get a lot of volunteers there but the PBA team needs to 

plan the events and oversee the volunteers.   

As you will soon see, we have a very aggressive agenda for the PBA 

this year so we will need a lot of volunteers to make it happen.  Our 

membership meetings will also be very different so I encourage you 

to mark your calendar for the 2nd monday of the month.  We will 

begin our meetings with a social hour at 6:00pm and the membership 

meeting at 7:00pm.  I have some great speakers lined up already and 

intend to make the meetings more light and fun than in years 

past.  Thank you again for your willingness to help.  Let me know 

what area you would like to serve in and we will put you to work! 

Finally, I am hosting an After Christmas Party at our home January 4, 

2014 at 6:00pm-10:00pm. Our address is 212 Darden Drive in 

Poquoson. RSVP to bochman@cox.net.  We will provide food, sodas 

and coffee but ask people to bring their adult beverage of choice.  

This is an exciting time to be part of the Peninsula Bicycling 

Association!  We have been working hard to reorganize the club and 

to make it work more efficiently and effectively.  Some of the new 

changes for 2014 are: 

¶ Partnership with other local bike clubs such as TBA, RCCC, and 
Chuckatuck Chainring.  We will each promote each otherôs rides 

to give our members more riding options.  We will also reach out 

to WAB and RABA. 

¶ Partnership with the local BSA Council Chapter.  We will 
provide leaders to teach the Scouts how to ride safely, maintain 

their bikes and teach them how to ride as a group so they can 

earn their Cycling Merit Badge.  In return, the Scouts will assist 

us with manpower for our riding events so we can ride ourselves. 

¶ Setting up an online method of payment for dues and ride fees. 

¶ Working with City Leaders to advocate for Cycling Safety with 
the addition of bike lanes in the City.  I just met the new City 

Manager for Newport News and he is very supportive.  We plan 

to meet soon to discuss how to move that plan forward. 

¶ A different meeting structure.  We will now have our Board of 
Directors Meeting on a different night than our Membership 

Meeting.  The Membership Meeting will be the second Monday 

of each month and will begin with a Social Hour at 6:00pm 

followed by the Membership Meeting at 7:00pm.   

¶ The creation of new positions such as Marketing, Publicity, 
Special Events and Community Outreach.  Raising awareness in 

the Community will translate in higher membership numbers and 

event attendance. 

¶ Having Team Killer Bees as part of the PBA and our face in the 
Community to raise money and awareness for MS, Diabetes and 

Breast Cancer.   

¶ Partnering with the local bike shops to host bike maintenance 
classes, social events and membership drives. 

We are not limited to only making these changes.  If you have an idea 

you would like to share to make our club work better, let me know.  

We are going to need a lot of volunteers so if there is a position that 

looks interesting to you, we would love to have you assist us.  I can be 

reached at bochman@cox.net or 757-868-4120. 
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A Message from PBAôs New Presidenté 
By Sharon Bochman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Search of Guest Speakers 
 

Weôre looking for would-be guest speakers to come 

forward and volunteer to speak at one or more of our 

monthly meetings.  Anyone who is a professional in 

a cycling, fitness or sports medicine related field, 

anyone who is knowledgeable about cycling related 

topics (riding, mechanics, projects, law, etc.) is 

encouraged to step forward and share their insights 

with the membership.  Please contact Sharon 

Bochman at bochman@cox.net or 757-868-4120 if 

you are interested in making a presentation.  The 

club can provide a projector and will pay for your 

meal that evening. 

mailto:bochman@cox.net
mailto:bochman@cox.net
mailto:bochman@cox.net


Feed your Body 

No matter how appropriately you dress, your body is still 

going to have to work harder than usual to maintain its core 

temperature. This means greater energy expenditure to 

perform the same amount of work. This increased energy 

expenditure means you're going to bonk sooner than you 

would in warmer conditions if you don't take in adequate 

calories. Make sure you're taking in 30 to 60 grams of 

carbohydrate per hour for any ride over one hour. 

It's also common for athletes to think that drinking fluids isn't 

as important as at other times of the year. However, if you're 

dressed appropriately, you're probably sweating nearly as 

much as you did last summer. Be sure to maintain adequate 

hydration while on the bike: one to two bottles per hour is a 

good place to start. 

Weatherproof Your Bike 

Winter doesn't just bring cold weather; it also brings also 

sloppy conditions. This means that your trusty ride is going 

to take a bit of a beating from snow, ice, salt and sand. 

Corroded chains and cables are very common and can lead to 

poor shifting and braking. Check them often and replace as 

needed. 

Fenders will also help direct water and corrosive materials 

away from your bike. A regular bike-washing session can 

keep things running smoothly, possibly saving you money if 

you don't have to replace your drivetrain. Save your skinny, 

lightweight tires for the spring; invest in a heavy duty set of 

tires that will outlast winter road conditions. 

Safety First 

When the roads are snow- or ice-covered, a mountain or 

cyclocross bike may give you a little more stability than your 

road bike. If conditions are particularly nasty, studded tires 

(from companies such as Schwalbe and Nokian) can give you 

the traction you need. 

Along with adverse weather conditions, winter also means 

less daylight. A set of lights for both the front and rear of 

your bike can help you extend your available riding time and 

keep you safer. 

Finally, as always, be a defensive rider in traffic. Drivers may 

not be expecting to see a cyclist on the road in the winter, and 

road conditions can affect their control as much as yours. 

Riding in adverse conditions can be a fun way to avoid the 

monotony of indoor training and will often leave you feeling 

stronger and tougher than if you did a similar workout inside. 

So dress appropriately, take care of your body and equipment 

and help maintain your sanity this winter by riding outdoors 

as often as you can. 
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Embrace the Season: 5 Tips for Winter Cycling 
By Nick White, CTS Senior Coach - Triathlete Magazine 

Now that cold winter weather has settled into most parts of 

the country, it's time to put the bike on the trainer, turn on the 

TV and sweat the hours away, right? 

Not necessarily. No matter where you live, following these 

five recommendations will help you ride your bike outdoors 

on all but the most inclement winter days. 

Dress for the Occasion 

This is the most obvious consideration when you're planning 

to ride in cold weather, and it also has the biggest impact on 

your cycling enjoyment. Layering clothing is the most 

effective way to combat cold and wet conditions and rapidly 

changing temperatures. 

Three layers tend to work best in winter conditions: Start 

with a snug base layer made from a wicking material, such as 

polypropylene, wool, silk, or a synthetic product such as 

Thinsulate. This layer will help move moisture away from 

your skin quickly to reduce the evaporative cooling effect 

that sweating has on your body. 

Your second layer is your insulator; it should be slightly 

looser than your base layer to trap air near the skin. This 

trapped air is warmed by your body and remains there to help 

keep you warm. The insulating layer can be made of a variety 

of materials depending on weather conditions: synthetics, 

wool, fleece and down all work well. 

Finally, choose an outer shell that incorporates a wind-

blocking and water-resistant material. This final layer should 

be made of a Gore-Tex or Windstopper-type material that's 

both impervious to wind and exterior moisture, but still 

allows perspiration to escape to keep you dry. 

More: When the Temperature Drops, Remember to Drink Up 

Your extremities regulate temperature poorly, which is why 

hands and feet are often the first to get cold; thus, they need 

some special attention. A variety of different thicknesses and 

types of gloves, booties, toe-covers and arm and leg warmers 

may be necessary to accommodate all weather conditions. As 

you know, an uncovered head is a big source of heat loss. 

Wear an insulated skullcap underneath your helmet. 

Warm Up from the Inside Out 

While an appropriate warm-up is important year-round, 

warming up is especially vital in cold weather. Muscles, 

tendons and ligaments need significant blood supply to 

function properly; however, cold temperatures have a 

constricting effect on your vessels and arteries, which can 

limit the flow of blood to the areas that need it. 

Your winter warm-up should be a little longer than normal in 

order to give those tissues enough time to heat up and receive 

adequate blood flow. If you normally spend 15 minutes 

warming up, boost that to 20 to 25 minutes. 

http://www.active.com/mountainbiking/Articles/When_the_temperature_drops__remember_to_drink_up.htm


hundreds of bike-racked cars and the masses of riders 

sitting atop bicycles of all descriptions at the starting line.  

Iôve participated in a lot of Centuries over the past few 

years but this was one of the biggest.  There were 473 

participants who finished the 106-mile loop, 291 finishers 

of the 59-mile circuit, and 129 finishers on the 29-mile 

course.  This does not count the scores of riders in the 

DNF category due to crashes, heat, or mechanical issues.  

With different starting points on the circuit for each 

distance, all riders merged for the last 29 miles and met at 

the endpoint. 

The Course: I opted to ride the 106-mile course that took 

a clockwise circuit around Richmond - beginning and 

ending at the Richmond NASCAR Motor Speedway.  I 

was a bit surprised by the hills that threw themselves up 

in front of me ï all very short but with killer grades.  No 

way to train for these on the Monday and Wednesday 

PBA Yorktown rides.  

Oh, The Weather: It was a cool humid morning when 

we arrived in Richmond but the forecast called for sunny 

skies with projected afternoon temperatures in the mid 

90s ï very unusual for this time of the year.  As it turned 

out, the heat is what drove scores of riders to abandon. It 

eventually began to take its toll on me, with my legs and 

lungs begging for mercy.  

Course Safety:  The course took us directly through 

downtown Richmond and quickly passed out into some 

very high-end suburbs.  We then took a sweeping circle 

way out to the west of the city into the pastoral beauty of 

Powhatan and other agricultural areas.  I was totally 

impressed with the safety team assembled for this event ï 

every major intersection along the entire 100+ mile route 

had a police cruiser and an officer directing traffic to 

allow the Gran-Fondo to pass by without stopping.  I 

have never seen a tighter traffic control network during 

Continued on page 11 5-Chainstay 

Ride Report: Gran Fondo - Tour of Richmond 
by Dave Clarke 

Gran-Fondo ï Tour of Richmond ï Quite an Event. 

Gran-Fondo means Big Ride and boy was the October 5th 

event in Richmond just that.  Unlike most charity cycling 

events that seek to support research on diseases or other 

human afflictions, this one benefited the Richmond Bike-

Walk Advocacy Program that ñis committed to making 

the Richmond area more bike and pedestrian friendlyé  

working to encourage the construction of more paved 

multi-use trails, sidewalks, and bike lanes in the 

Richmond Region.ò   

This event and its stated cause has widespread support in 

Richmond with the advocates clearly attempting to place 

Richmond on-the-map as one of the most bicycle friendly 

mid-sized cities on the east coast. 

And so the Gran-Fondo just to our west caught my 

attention and intrigued me: 

My first puzzlement was that it was a timed event but not 

billed as a race.  Being a B+ pace rider, I was convinced 

this would not be a race for this old guy (66 years old).  I 

suspected, and it may be true, that the timing is intended 

to allow each rider to return the following year and better 

his or her time.  I was not 100% correct as a number of 

the top finishers were hell-bent on gaining the win ï for 

them it was truly a race. 

Lastly, although I do not follow NASCAR and would 

actually rather watch grass grow than spend an afternoon 

watching cars whiz around an oval, the final İ mile or so 

included a cycling lap around the track of this massive 

stadium ï how cool would that be 

Gran-Fondo Overview: 

First Impression: On the day of the event, my son and I 

rolled into the parking lot of the Richmond Motor 

Speedway just before 7AM and were blown away by the 
















